
From: Kenneth Nahigian <ken@nahigianstrategies.com>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/26/2014 1:44:26 PM
Subject: Gilead

Christian, 

It was really a pleasure meeting you at RGA and having the chance to have lunch at the opening reception.  Sorry to talk all of 
your ears off about our retail center.  :-)

Just wanted to make contact via email and offer ourselves as a resource on all things Hep C and HIV as you work through 
those issues.  I now Ted Riley has a good line of communication with you all, so we won’t interfere with that.  But just wanted 
to connect.

Have a great weekend.

Ken

 
Kenneth R. Nahigian
General Counsel & Director of Public Policy
nahigian strategies, llc
202.288.0057 (c)
202.280.2416 (o)
www.nahigianstrategies.com
facebook | linkedin
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